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Council Agenda Memo  
 
From:  Craig A. Lewis, Building Department Director 
 
Meeting:  April 11, 2006 
 
Subject: Request of Ryan Hansen for Extension of 

Nonconforming Use at 2216 South Locust Street, Grand 
Island, Nebraska 

 
Item #’s:  H-1 
 
Presenter(s): Craig Lewis 
 
 

Background  
 

This is a request to allow for the expansion of a nonconforming use at the property 
located at 2216 S. Locust. The property is currently zoned B-2/A-C, which is a General 
Business Zone with an Arterial Commercial Overlay Zone. That zoning classification 
does not allow for automotive body shops unless as an accessory use to vehicle sales 
establishments.  
 
It appears that the City Council in September of 1980 granted a conditional use permit for 
the reconstruction of the existing body shop operation damaged by the 1980 tornados for 
the property addressed 212 Wyandotte. The property of the current request appears to 
have been utilized as an accessory lot for the approved body shop. As an accessory to an 
existing shop any expansions of the current operation because the use is not permitted in 
the zoning classification needs approval of the City Council in the form of an expansion 
of a non conforming use. 
 
It is my understanding that this proposal is to construct a new building at 2216 S. Locust 
for the body shop operation and possibility sell the existing building at 212 Wyandotte 
for an alternative business.  
 

Discussion 
 
The City code does not specifically allow body shop operations in the current zoning 
classification along the South locust Street corridor. The site for consideration has been 
utilized as an automotive body shop for approximately the past fifty years and did receive 
approval from the City Council in 1980 to continue.    
 



It does not appear that a continuation of the existing facility or the construction of a new 
facility on the adjacent lot to the north would create a negative impact on the neighboring 
properties or the Locust Street Corridor. 
 
The South Locust Improvement Board for the Business Improvement District #3 
convened a special meeting on April 4, 2006 to discuss this request. At that meeting the 
Board unanimously voted to support this request with the recommendation that any and 
all wreaked vehicles be screened such that they would not be visible from Locust Street.  
 

Alternatives 
 
It appears that the Council has the following alternatives concerning the issue at hand. 
The Council may: 
 

1. Approve the extension of the nonconforming use. 
2. Disapprove or /Deny the request. 
3. Modify the approval  to meet the wishes of the Council 
4. Table the issue 

 
Recommendation 

 
City Administration recommends that the Council approve the request for a 
nonconforming use to permit the construction of a new automotive body shop operation 
with the condition that any and all wrecked vehicles located on the site be screened such 
that they are not visible from Locust Street. 
 

Sample Motion 
 
Motion to approve the request to allow for the extension of a nonconforming use of a 
automotive body shop facility at 2216 South Locust Street, with the condition that any 
and all wrecked vehicles be visually screened from Locust Street.. 
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